## **Carolyn Purdy**

Subject:

FW: Re: Appeal (AB17-04) Lakebed Encroachment Permit rescheduling

From: Toi Farrin [mailto:tf@joansturges.com]
Sent: Monday, October 16, 2017 12:23 AM
To: Peggy Barthel; kelseyingalls@hotmail.com

Subject: FW: Re: Appeal (AB17-04) Lakebed Encroachment Permit rescheduling

From: Toi Farrin

Sent: Monday, October 16, 2017 12:14 AM

To: Peggy Barthel (peggy@featherbedrailroad.com) < peggy@featherbedrailroad.com >; 'Rob.Brown@lakecountyca.gov'

<<u>Rob.Brown@lakecountyca.gov</u>>; 'Jim.Steele@lakecountyca.gov' <<u>Jim.Steele@lakecountyca.gov</u>>;

'Jeff.Smith@lakecountyca.gov' < Jeff.Smith@lakecountyca.gov>; 'Tina.Scott@Lakecountyca.gov'

<Tina.Scott@Lakecountyca.gov>; 'Moke.Simon@lakecountyca.gov' < Moke.Simon@lakecountyca.gov>

Subject: Re: Appeal (AB17-04) Lakebed Encroachment Permit rescheduling

Peggy Barthel and Supervisors of Lake County ---

I have been appealing (and paying for the appeals) of the dock and the building of structures on the dock adjacent to my lakefront home. I just received a notice of the public hearing for this matter scheduled on October 24<sup>th</sup>. I am asking to please reschedule for a later date.

I am a victim for last year's storms. Workers are arriving tomorrow to remove my blue tarps and remove my roof over my home and office. I cannot reside or work here after tomorrow. They do not know how long this project will take them until they have the roof removed. I am sure it will be a couple of weeks at best. I was not consulted regarding the date of October 24<sup>th</sup>. That would be way too soon for my inhabitance to be ready for occupation. I will be out of town at my daughters for the duration of the repairs of my 90 year old home.

The Sierra Club, Lake County Land Trust, and like organizations have expressed an interest in objecting to this trend of paving the lake. I will need time to mobilized them. The permit applicants are from Southern California, where they pave the rivers and hire attorneys.

There are 128 species of birds, mink, otters, foxes, raccoons, possums, deer, etc. that will be displaced by the structures. The proposed 30+ piling structure would permanently damage our shoreline and disrupt the flock feeding of thousands of birds forever. I do not understand the rush on this matter as it will make a huge permanent change in the shoreline.

Thank you for your consideration in the rescheduling of this matter so I and others interested may attend.

Sincerely, Joan Sturges

Confidential: This message, including any attachments, is for the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and may contain confidential, proprietary, and/or privileged information protected by law. If you are not the intended recipient, you may not use, copy, or distribute the message or its attachments. If you believe you have received this message in error, please contact the sender and destroy all copies of the original message

## **Carolyn Purdy**

Subject:

FW: BELL HAVEN DOCK APPEAL # AB 17-04

From: Laurie Dohring [mailto:laurie@dohring.com]

**Sent:** Monday, October 16, 2017 2:31 PM

Subject: BELL HAVEN DOCK APPEAL # AB 17-04

Supervisor Tina Scott Board of Supervisors 255 N Forbes St. 3109

Lakeport, CA 95453

RE: BELL HAVEN DOCK APPEAL # AB 17-04

Dear Tina,

At the September 28th meeting of the Planning Commission, they unanimously voted to approve my Shoreline Ordinance and CEQA. This should have been the final action but it was appealed by Joan Sturges. Therefore, my dock project is scheduled to be on the Board of Supervisors agenda of the October 24th meeting to vote on this appeal.

I have since received full approval from the Department of Fish and Wildlife for my 1600 application! One of the stipulations for my CEQA is to do the pilings in the window of October 15th-December 31st.

Joan Sturges is now requesting an extension on this hearing date as she will be out of town. I believe this is an attempt to make me miss my window. As you might recall, at the Board meeting of August 29th, she did not even show up after months of work on the part of the County and myself to respond to her earlier appeal on my CEQA Exemption. The Board voted unanimously to deny her that appeal.

I'm hopeful that her request for an extension of the October 24th hearing can and will be denied. I have fulfilled every requirement at this time and I believe it's only fair to let this go forward on schedule.

Best, Laurie Dohring laurie@dohring.com 818-653-1651